
AGENDA ITEM 6a 

City Council Report June 2023 

Report for Chichester East and South 

Hope you are all well and looking forward to a good summer, welcome to all new councillors 

The Whyke Oval has had the benefit of some work from Sussex Clubs for young people, they have 

been doing afternoon and evening sessions for the local youngsters, these have gone very well and 

have been appreciated by the children who have engaged. 

We have had sightings of scooters on the Oval, not managed to catch the culprits or ID but police are 

aware too and we are working on it, this is only occasionally but we would really like to catch them. 

There have been three new large planters installed in Charles Avenue by students from Chichester 

College and the Community Safety team, the residents group CARE were gifted £500 by a very kind 

lady we hope some of the money may be used to purchase compost and plants. Although they have 

helped Clarion RSL to fund the next Playday in Florence Park so may not have enough left for the 

planters. If anyone knows of someone that could help with compost, please let us know. 

We have now got an ID for a class A drug dealer in the Arundel Park area, this dealer had chased a 

man into hiding behind the community hub in Charles Avenue, Male has links to Bognor Regis. 

Reported to Police. 

We found information on a drug dealer with a scooter who deals in the Swanfield Park area, while 

on foot patrol we found the scooter hidden on some waste ground, it had cans of alcohol hidden in 

the bodywork, we reported the scooter and our findings to the police. Police had previously logged 

him when he failed to stop for them, we have given information to them regarding his whereabouts. 

The abandoned cars in Kensington Road have been reported for clearance. 

ASB in Elizabeth Road, home visits done to victim and alleged perpetrator who is a child, victim is 

suffering from this child’s behaviour, waterbombs, ball kicking at the house windows. We believe 

though that this case is not all one sided. 

Information and vehicle details were passed to us regarding a suspected drink driver, we have 

passed all the information on to the police. 

A house in Cory Close has a caravan and an old car at the rear that is causing distress to the other 

residents of the close, it is constantly used for crack use, we are trying to support one of the 

neighbours, we know the police are involved here and hope a way can be found to sort this out asap. 

We have found a large amount of fly tipping recently across the area 

That is the main points this time general patrols continue along with reporting 

Thankyou for your continued support 

Carol McClung and Jon Logan 

07768 207868 Jon 

07776 435506 Carol 


